

March 30, 2017

Ontario Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change

Ottawa District Office Unit 103 2430 Don Reid Drive Ottawa, Ontario K1H 1E1

(steve.burns@ontario.ca)

Attention: Mr. Steve Burns

District Manager (Ottawa)

Re: 2016 Annual Reports

Municipal Waste Disposal Sites

Township of Madawaska Valley, County of Renfrew, Ontario

Greenview File: 101.16.001

Dear District Manager:

On behalf of the Township of Madawaska Valley (Township), Greenview Environmental Management Limited (Greenview) is pleased to provide the Ontario Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change's (MOE) Ottawa District Office with one (1) copy of the 2016 Annual Report for each of the Township's waste disposal sites as follows:

- Paugh Lake Waste Disposal Site.
- Radcliffe (Combermere) Waste Transfer Site.
- Bark Lake Waste Disposal Site.
- Barry's Bay Waste Disposal Site.
- Wilno Waste Transfer Site.

Please be advised that recommendations with respect to the 2017 environmental monitoring programs for the above listed sites are included in "Section 5.0 – Conclusions and Recommendations" of the enclosed *2016 Annual Reports*. Additionally, electronic copies of these reports are enclosed.

Specific recommendations for changes to the environmental monitoring programs for each site include the following:

- Paugh Lake Waste Disposal Site (A413402): Changes (reductions) to the groundwater and surface water monitoring programs were recommended in the 2015 Annual Report (Greenview, 2016a) and the Closure Plan (Greenview, 2016b). To-date, no response from the MOE has been received by the Township. The same recommendations are reiterated in the 2016 Annual Report (Greenview, 2017).
- Radcliffe Waste Transfer Site (A412901): No changes were proposed to the existing environmental monitoring program.
- Bark Lake Waste Disposal Site (A413404): No changes were proposed to the existing environmental monitoring program.





Copy

- Barry's Bay Waste Disposal Site (A413403): No changes were proposed to the existing environmental monitoring program.
- Wilno Waste Transfer Site (A413401): The Township has proposed the cessation of the groundwater monitoring program effective 2017.

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at 613-332-0057, or dan.hagan@greenview-environmental.ca.

All respectfully submitted by,

Greenview Environmental Management Limited

Dan Hagan, B.Sc.

Senior Project Manager

Attachments:

